
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

Welcome & Opening Prayer - Bella Rajasekararan
Opening Hymn: SDAH 478 - Sweet hour of prayer
Facilitator: Bheki T. Moyo
Panel: Wallacia Scott, Brian Davison, Bella Rajasekaran, 
Florence Allen

SUBSCRIBE TO THE CHURCH EBULLETIN and get 
all announcements in your email every Friday morning. 
Register on the website (www.stanboroughpark.
adventistchurch.org.uk/ebulletin) or send an email 
to jef@stanboroughpark.org 

NEW YEAR’S CONCERT 2021 Tonight at 7.30 pm. We 
all invite you, your friends and neighbours to start the 
new year with God’s blessings. Come along to sing 
together. We look forward to seeing you then!

FAMILY SERVICE

Announcements - Dave Burgess
Call to Worship - SDAH 4 Praise My Soul the King of Heaven 

(1st verse only)
Invocation - Dave Burgess

Opening Hymn - My Maker and My King (SDAH 15)
Tithes and Off erings - Dave Burgess
Children’s Story - Charlotte Fidelia

Family Prayer - Florence Allen
Scripture Reading: John 6:48-51 - Meghan Herman

Meditation in Music - Reuben Hall
SERMON - “BREAD OF LIFE” - PASTOR GEERT TAP

Communion Service
Closing Hymn - When I Survey the Wondrous Cross (SDAH 155)

Benediction - Geert Tap

PARALLEL SERVICE

At 11am in the Cedar Sycamore room.
Speaker: Costa Vaggas

“And as they were eating, he took bread, and after 
blessing it broke it and gave it to them, and said, “Take; 
this is my body.” And he took a cup, and when he had 
given thanks he gave it to them, and they all drank of it. 
And he said to them, “This is my blood of the covenant, 

which is poured out for many. Truly, I say to you, I will not 
drink again of the fruit of the vine until that day when I 

drink it new in the kingdom of God.”
Mark 14:22-25

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

CHURCH CLERK - MILIMO MUMBO
Milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

CSMC NOTICE: the site management committee 
welcomes new leaders and continuing leaders, 
acknowledging the sterling work done by many over 
the years to support our church and local community. 
One area we intend to seek better understanding of is 
who holds keys to the building so this can be properly 
recorded. The list we hold is dated showing people as 
key holders who are no longer in post and no longer 
attend Stanborough Park church. If this applies to you, 
please return your keys to the Centre Manager, Rob 
Page or to Bernell Bussue so the keys can be passed 
to those needing them. It would be appreciated if 
this could be done as quickly as possible. Thanks in 
advance and rich blessings for 2022.

YOUNG ADULTS SABBATH SCHOOL is meeting every 
Sabbath in the Pine Room with Jackson and Tiwa 
leading the lesson. It is also possible to connect via 
Zoom. Details on the eBulletin.

In donating the flowers in the church Mick and Chari 
Lilley thank the Lord for 20 years of happy marriage. 
They pray that He will continue to help them grow in 
their love for God and love for each other. The church 
family congratulate Mick and Chari on their anniversary.

FOURTH PARTIAL REPORT OF THE NOMINATING 
COMMITTEE 8TH JANUARY 2022__________________

Deacons: Head Deacon: Eustace Anthony
Ushers: Ruby Kansere, Kristian Perry
Adult Sabbath School: Erna Herteliu
Youth Committee: Matt Marshall
Communication Team: Peter Walton, Beth Molteni
 
These names will be left with you for the week and will 
be voted on next Sabbath 15 January 2022. Should 
you wish to clarify a name, please contact Pst Terry, 
Pst Geert Tap or Dave Burgess.
Should you wish to speak to the Nominating Committee 
about a concern please let Pst Terry, Pst Tap or Dave 
Burgess know and you can be invited to a Nominating 
Committee where your concern will be considered.

REMEMBER AND CELEBRATE 
(DEVOTIONAL)
“[Jesus] took bread, gave thanks and broke it, and gave 
it to them, saying, “This is my body given for you; do this 
in remembrance of me.” Luke 22:19

On December 6, 1907, explosions rocked a small 
community in the US state of West Virginia, producing 
one of the worst disasters in the history of the coal-
mining industry. Some 360 miners were killed, and it’s 
been estimated that this horrific tragedy left behind 
about 250 widows and 1,000 children without fathers. 
Historians maintain that the memorial service became 
the seedbed from which the celebration of Father’s 
Day in the US would eventually grow. Out of great loss 
came remembrance and—eventually—celebration.

The greatest tragedy in human history occurred 
when human beings crucified their Creator. Yet, that 
dark moment also produced both remembrance and 
celebration. The night before He would go to the cross, 
Jesus took the elements of Israel’s Passover and 
created His own memorial celebration. Luke’s record 
describes the scene this way: “And he took bread, 
gave thanks and broke it, and gave it to them, saying, 
‘This is my body given for you; do this in remembrance 
of me’ ” (Luke 22:19).

Still today, whenever we take communion, we honor 
His great, unflinching love for us—remembering the 
cost of our rescue and celebrating the gift of life His 
sacrifice produced. As Charles Wesley said in his great 
hymn, “Amazing love! How can it be that Thou, my 
God, shouldst die for me?”

By:  Bill Crowder
Taken from odb.org/GB/2021/08/19/remember-and-celebrate

WE WILL CELEBRATE COMMUNION TOGETHER IN A 
COVID-SAFE WAY. Our thanks go to the deaconesses 
and their helpers for preparing the boxes in which are 
placed the bread and the wine. These boxes are given 
to attendees as they enter the church, so that everyone 
can join in partaking of the emblems during the service. 
The Ordinance of Humility is still suspended for the 
moment.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Sister Lola Gordon, whose treatment has been 
delayed.
- Terry Menkens, whose surgery is due on the 19th 
January 2022.
- Donna Wray, for complete healing.
- Ruth Read, for complete recovery and help.
- Richard Gayle, recovering from surgery.
- Everyone who is experiencing recent bereavement
- All the families who are struggling with the effects of 
COVID especially Long COVID.

THE PRAYER BOX: If you have private Prayer 
Requests, please place them in the Prayer Box or you 
can email Florence Allen at lizallf@hotmail.com.

TEEN SATURDAY EVENING MEETING 8th January 
2022 from 4–6pm in the  Cedar Sycamore Room. The 
theme is “Stanborough Park Teen Vision for 2022”. 
Snacks and drinks will be served.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: Please join us from 3 pm to 
5 pm on Saturday 8th January for an empowering 
programme to start off the year. We have invited a guest 
speaker from America to minister to us. The theme 
for today’s programme is “unmute yourself” and will 
be presented by Dr Augusta Olaore. We look forward 
to seeing you, God bless. Zoom ID: 7279659834 | 
Passcode: WMmeeting

PRAYER MEETING ON WEDNESDAY AT 7PM.
Zoom Meeting ID: 863 3281 2854 Password: 063944.


